Stratford Richardson YMCA | Construction FAQ’s

1. What is being built?
a. A 5,000-square-foot healthcare facility that will be located at the Y’s West Boulevard entrance that will offer primary care, health support, and education, along with connection to community resources.

2. How is this healthcare facility being funded?
a. The facility is funded primarily by a $2 million federal appropriation, secured by Congresswoman Alma Adams. The remainder of the project will be funded by a portion of the gift that philanthropist MacKenzie Scott gave to the Y in 2020

3. How long will construction take?
a. Construction is set to begin at the beginning of February. Fencing will go up on January 18th. Construction complete by June 2023. 

4. Are you planning to renovate any other areas to the YMCA?
a. At this point, we are focused on the construction of the Community Care Facility. We will explore options for internal renovations in the coming year. 

5. Can I still work out at the Stratford Richardson YMCA during construction?
a. The Stratford Richardson YMCA will be open normal business hours during construction. Please plan ahead for parking. 

6. How will parking be impacted during construction?
a. With construction happening in the main parking lot, we will temporarily lose some parking spaces directly in the front of the facility. Members will be asked to park in existing spaces along the side of the building.  Adding extra time to navigate increased traffic and reduced parking will pave way for easier visits.

7. If I have some questions/concerns about the construction, who do I contact?
a. Jemarion Young – 704 716 4805 | Jemarion.young@ymcacharlotte.org 


